
Laboratory Bulletin 

 

 

 

Date:  October 9, 2014 
To:   South Zone Physicians, Nursing Unit Managers, Nursing Educators, Workplace Health             

and Safety, Community Health and Wellness 
From:  AHS Laboratory Services  
Re:  New Standard Blood and Body Fluid Requisition and Order Entry set up  
 

PLEASE POST OR DISTRIBUTE AS WIDELY AS APPROPRIATE 
 
Key Messages: 
 
 Updated AHS Provincial Standards for testing and follow up of blood and body fluid exposure was 

introduced in 2013.  South Zone Laboratory in conjunction with Workplace Health and Safety 
developed a new Requisition for Blood & Body Fluid Exposure (BBFE) testing based on the 
recommendations in these standards. 

 Testing on exposed individuals includes:  CBC, ALT, HCVAB , HIV1&2 
 Hepatitis B Ag/Ab will be tested if the prompt “Hepatitis B Immune?” is answered “No” or 

“Unknown”. This eliminates unnecessary testing for persons with documented immunity. 
 Testing on source individuals if known includes:   HBSAB, HBSAG, HIV1&2, Rapid HIV.   
 Currently, rapid HIV testing for source individuals is available at Medicine Hat Regional Hospital 

and Chinook Regional Hospital only. 
 

Effective: November 4 2014  
• The new Blood & Body Fluid Exposure Requisition FC-1906 is available for order. (See Reverse) 
 The new requisition incorporates a standard patient demographic header that all laboratories in 

Alberta will use as requisitions come up for renewal.  The field “Healthcare Provider ID” does not 
need to be completed.  This field is not used in South Zone. 

 Order Entry and Lab order changes will be in effect. 
 Testing within the panels has been changed. 
 Meditech test mnemonics have changed. 

Action Required: 
 Order new BBFE forms using your standard practices in SZE and SZW.   
 Discard any old BBFE forms.  
 A completed BBF form must accompany all requests for testing including orders placed in 

OE 

Inquiries and feedback may be directed to:  
• Fran Pratt, Manager, AHS Medicine Hat Regional Hospital Laboratory 403-502-8648 ext 1209 
• Sheryl Harper, Occupational Health Nurse, AHS Workplace Health & Safety 403-388-6104 
  
This bulletin has been reviewed and approved by: 
 
Dr. Barbara Popma, AHS Zone Clinical Department Head (Co-Lead), Laboratory Medicine, South Zone 
Dr. Michael O’Connor, AHS Zone Clinical Department Head (Co-Lead), Laboratory Medicine, South Zone 
Dr. Vivien Suttorp, South Zone Medical Officer of Health 
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